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July 1, 2021 
 
 
Michael Li, Energy Bureau Chief 
Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection  
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
RE: Connecticut Energy Efficiency Fund’s Electric and Gas Conservation and Load 

Management Plan for 2019-21, submitted pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes 
Section 16-245m(d) – Item #2 Equitable Distribution 

 
Dear Mr. Li: 
 
DEEP’s Approval with Conditions for the 2019-21 Conservation & Load Management Plan 
dated 12/20/2018 states:  
 
“Pursuant to CGS Sec. 16-245ee, each EDC must annually submit to DEEP and the Energy 
Efficiency Board the prior calendar year’s Equitable Distribution data on a form prescribed 
and provided by DEEP no later than July 1, and also submit an updated method of census 
tract identification and economic status that determines whether the census tract is 
distressed. This data shall be provided on a census tract basis, or if not available by census 
tract, on a town-by town basis, the amount of conservation program funds assessed and the 
amount of incentives expended, disaggregated as small or large customers according the 
100 kW peak demand threshold, and further disaggregated by customer class (i.e. 
Residential and C&I). The residential data component for small customers shall be 
disaggregated by the HES and HES-IE programs, and identify the total number of projects 
participating in each program, and disaggregate those project numbers by housing stock (i.e., 
single family, multi-family (2-4 units), and multi-family (>4 units)).” 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of UI’s 2020 Equitable Distribution report. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at (203) 499-2822 or Brian 
Sullivan at (203) 926-4837. 
 
Very truly yours,  
 
Joel Kopylec 
 
Joel Kopylec 
Supervisor, Technical Services 


